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From: Neighbors for Responsible Development Grandview Commons [mailto:gvcnrd@gmail.com] 
Sent: Saturday, May 07, 2011 5:10 PM
To: Neighbors for Responsible Development Grandview Commons
Subject: IMPORTANT: Veridian Zone Change Amendment at 5/16 Plan Commission

Dear Neighbors.
After months of virtually no news on the grocery store front, there is activity on the proposal for
a zone change from Veridian to the City of Madison.
http://www.cityofmadison.com/planning/ComprehensivePlan/documents/Veridian_Vandewalle.pdf

The Development Team is requesting a remapping of the town center sites east of North
Star from Neighborhood Mixed Use/Medium Density Residential to Community Mixed Use
and remapping the former Doric Lodge Site from Low Density Residential to Community
Mixed Use.

If the zoning change is approved Veridian will have a blank slate as to what kind of commercial
development goes on the Doric Lodge site. Could be 65K sq grocery, could be 65K sq big-box
anything.

The proposed amendment will be introduced to the commission on May 16. The
discussion will be limited to which projects should remain on the list for
continued study and review.  It is appropriate, therefore, that we request the
commission remove the Grandview proposed amendment from further
consideration.

WE NEED A LARGE PRESENCE AT CITY HALL (210 Martin Luther King Blvd)ON
5/16 at 5:30 pm in Rm 201:

The more residents that appear at Plan Commission to register
their opposition the better chance we stand of making an argument
on why this proposal should not be considered. While you may choose
to speak for up to 2 minutes, it isn't as critical as your appearance and registered
opposition. 

What you can do: Write a letter to Brad Murphy and Michael Waidelich:
bmurphy@cityofmadison.com, mwaidelich@cityofmadison.com and copyMayor
Paul Soglin at psoglin@cityofmadison.com, and his aide Anne Monks,
amonks@cityofmadison.com.Request that your comments be printed and shared with
all Plan Commission members prior to the meeting.



 

From: Paul Reilly [mailto:prreilly@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2011 9:37 AM
To: Soglin, Paul
Cc: Waidelich, Michael; Monks, Anne; Murphy, Brad
Subject: Plan Commission Meeting

Mayor Soglin,

During the last year, the residents of Grandview Commons and Richmond Hill have been living
under the threat of a big box grocery store being constructed in a residential area.  Roundy's
made such a proposal and in spite of negative feedback from residents, City staff and some
members of the Plan Commission, Roundy's has been unwilling to change or modify its proposal. 
They have proven to be very inconsiderate of neighborhood needs and desires.

The proposed project would require a change to the City's comprehensive plan and the
neighborhood plan as well as changes to zoning.  Veridian, the land owner, has submitted a request
to change the comprehensive plan.  This is the first step in a process that would ultimately pave
the way for a big box store.  It is frustrating to us because Roundy's has not yet submitted a
formal application.  Consequently, the discussion will focus on the nature of the requested change
and not the resulting big box development.  This fear was expressed in a letter I sent to the Plan
Commission last year (copy attached).

The requested change, along with others, will be received by the commission on Monday, May 16. 
Changes that the commission is interested in considering will be referred to staff for study,
review and recommendation.  Neighborhood residents will ask that the requested change to the
comprehensive plan from Veridian be removed from the list and given no further consideration. 
Without a formal application there can be no reasonable discussion of the issue.

All residents of this area favor commercial development within the limits of the existing plan. 
The requested change violates all the sound planning principles used to develop the new urbanism
plans for Grandview Commons.

We hope you will support our efforts to protect neighborhoods from big box developments.

Paul Reilly
1218 Alexandria Lane
Madison, WI 53718
221-0274
prreilly@sbcglobal.net



 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                        May 28, 2010 
Mr. Brad Murphy, Director, Planning Division                                         
Members of the Plan Commission 
City of Madison 
Madison, Wisconsin 
 
 
Re:  Proposed Grocery Store in Grandview Commons 
 
I attended the meeting of the Plan Commission on April 26, 2010, and listened to the 
development team’s presentation.  It was immediately obvious that their proposal violates 
many of the concepts and principals used to prepare the Sprecher neighborhood plan.  In 
spite of their comments, there is nothing “visionary” about placing a big box store in the 
center of a residential area. 
 
The argument that the grocery store must be 62,000 square feet in order to be successful 
must be questioned.  One of the more successful grocery stores in Dane County, using 
sales volume per square foot as a measurement, is the Willy Street Co-op.  That store is 
21,000 square feet; including back of store and the basement. 
 
I think the development team is taking advantage of the current economic conditions to 
justify a big box.  This is all about economics.  Roundy’s wants to build a regional 
facility rather than a neighborhood store and Veridian wants to sell land.  I understand 
that businesses act in their own best interests.  We must understand also, however, that 
the well being of the neighborhood is not part of their thinking. 
 
Because of its size, the proposed store will be a development in and of itself and will not 
serve as an anchor for anything.  The store, along with the huge parking lot, will 
dominate the area and take up most of the available land.  The distance from the store 
entrance to the small retail area at the western end of the property will be 800 – 900 feet.  
A big box store at one end of the property and a few retail shops at the other, separated by 
three football fields of parking, is not most people’s idea of a town center. 
 
I also listened to the public comments and the many concerns of the neighborhood 
residents.  I need not repeat them here but there are a few additional points.  All of the 
maps, drawings and illustrations provided by the team have stopped at Cottage Grove 
Road and do not show the Richmond Hill neighborhood immediately to the south. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Some homes are near the road and the residents will be looking at a concrete wall almost 
as wide as a football field.  They will also have to tolerate the noise from the constant 
roar of air conditioners as well as the heavy truck traffic. Home values and the peaceful 
use and enjoyment of their property will diminish. 
 
The grocery store will require two additional curb cuts on Cottage Grove Road. This 
corridor servers as a bike-way for many young people from Grandview Commons, 
Reston Heights, Richmond Hill, Door Creek and Rambling Acres.  There are currently 
many safely issues which will be greatly compounded by the additional intersections. 
 
There has been much discussion about expectations from area residents.  In the April 22 
issue of Isthmus Mr. Simon was quoted as saying the neighborhood was never promised 
a grocery store.  True enough.  They were also never told they would have to suffer the 
consequences of a big box store.  There were other statements in the article about need.  
The people making them, however, do not live here and we should not let a plea of 
necessity override all of the detrimental aspects of this proposal. 
 
Many people purchased homes in the area based on representations made in the 
neighborhood plan.  Changing the plan now would have a negative impact on the 
confidence people have in developers and in their government.   
 
I have heard that the developer may ask the City to change the comprehensive plan prior 
to submitting a formal application.  That would be an underhanded way to approach this 
controversial issue.  The City of Madison has always protected the integrity of residential 
neighborhoods.  Please continue that tradition and keep in place the significant aspects of 
the comprehensive and neighborhood plans. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Paul R. Reilly 
1218 Alexandria Lane 
Madison, WI 53718 
 
 
Cc:  Ald. Judy Compton 
        Michael Waidelich 
        David Simon 
 
 
 



-----Original Message-----
From: Roger Anderson [mailto:randersn@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2011 10:38 PM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Cnare, Lauren
Cc: Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne
Subject: Remapping of Doric Lodge site

To all,
My name is Roger Anderson.  I live at 549 Galileo Dr in the Grandview Commons neighborhood, part of
the McClellan Park Neighborhood Association, on the East side of Madison where the Doric Lodge site is
located.

I am emailing to inform all of you that I am in favor of changing the mapping of the town center sites
East of North Star Dr. from Neighborhood Mixed Use/Medium Density Residential to Community Mixed
Use and remapping the former Doric Lodge site from Low Density Residential to Community Mixed Use.

I understand that 25 years ago the plan was to have small shops in this area.  It's a great idea but the
economy has changed and there are several  mostly empty strip mall, small business areas already on
the East side.  Monona Dr has several old and new building that are mostly empty.  There needs to be
an anchor business in the area for smaller businesses to succeed.  There is nothing else in the area that
would generate the traffic, foot, bike or auto, that is needed to support small businesses.

DSI has been working for years to find businesses to invest in a small business type of commercial
development without any luck.  I would think it's the same reasons that the buildings on Monona Dr. are
empty.  I am glad that DSI did not build more smaller buildings in the neighborhood just to have the
buildings be empty.

From my understanding, Cottage Grove Rd. is already slated to be expanded and the bridge over the
Interstate will be four lanes.  Cottage Grove Rd. will be able to handle any traffic generated from a
larger business on the land.

The Doric Lodge is an eye sore.  The empty lots are not attractive.  The library promised for the
neighborhood is on hold until plans can be determined for the rest of the land.  It is my opinion that
changing the mapping for the land will allow a better chance for the land to be developed for the better
of the McClellan Park neighborhood.

The City of Madison has laws regarding landscaping, lighting, architecture, etc. of any commercial
building built.  A larger building could be built that would still fit into the overall neighborhood.  A larger
building would accommodate an anchor business that would draw the traffic to support smaller
businesses as well as support the neighborhood.  Businesses would help bring bus service to the area,
pay taxes, provide goods and services, and jobs.

With the additional taxes, we may be able to get the library in the neighborhood, bus service, and
better snow plowing of the narrow carriage lanes in the neighborhood in the winter.

I request that my comments be printed and shared with all Plan Commission members prior to the May
16 meeting.

Thank you.
Roger Anderson
549 Galileo Dr



-----Original Message-----
From: Larry Eriksson [mailto:erikres@execpc.com]
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 11:34 AM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael
Cc: Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne; Larry Eriksson
Subject: Grandview Commons zoning change proposal

To members of the Madison Plan Commission:

We are strongly opposed to the proposed amendment to change the zoning of the Grandview commons
town center sites and  former Doric Lodge site to Community Mixed Use. My wife and I have lived on
the east side of Madison for 37 years including 22 years in Heritage Heights and 15 years in Richmond
Hill. Our two children graduated from LaFollette High School and the University of Wisconsin-Madison.
They remain Madison residents and our daughter's family currently resides in Grandview Commons.

When we purchased our homes in these neighborhoods, we presumed that they would remain
essentially residential in character with limited commercial development. The value of our current
residence on Fairfax Lane in Richmond Hill would be severely damaged by the proposed zoning change.
Community Mixed Use zoning would lead to commercial development that would serve a much larger
area than the immediate neighborhood. It would increase traffic, congestion, noise, and disturbances in
the Richmond Hill neighborhood.

We have always presumed that the former Doric Lodge site would ultimately be used for residential
purposes as specified by the current Low Density Residential zoning. We also understood that the town
center area would have commercial development appropriately scaled for the surrounding neighborhood.
This is particularly necessary for Grandview Commons developed with New Urbanism concept that is
designed to actively diminish automobile traffic, not to attract it with large scale commercial
development.

Big box and other large scale developments belong in areas like East Towne where the roads are
designed to handle high volumes of city-wide traffic, something that Cottage Grove Road will never be
able to do. In fact, rapid development in Cottage Grove has already led to very high traffic levels and
congestion on Cottage Grove Road.

For all of these reasons, we ask that the proposed amendment to change the zoning of the Grandview
Commons town center sites and former Doric Lodge site be removed from further consideration.

We further request that our comments be printed and shared with all Plan Commission members before
the meeting.

Thank you,

Karen and Larry Eriksson
6105 Fairfax Lane
Madison, WI 53718-8262

608-222-1815



 

From: Mark and Sherri Cyra [mailto:mscyra@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 12:25 PM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne; Maniaci, Bridget
Subject: Grandview Commons zone change

We are writing in support of the zoning change that Veridian has requested in the Grandview
Commons neighborhood, and in favor of the proposed grocery store development.  We
recognize that commercial development will be aided by the creation of an anchor store (in
this case, a grocery store).  While we respect diverse opinions, including those that the
proposed store it too large, we also realize that current economic times make the viability of
small "mom and pop" grocery stores very limited.  Furthermore, we do not consider the
proposed grocery store a "big box."

When we moved to our neighborhood almost eight years, it was with enthusiasm for the
mixed use neighborhood concept.  The economic realities that new businesses face today are
more challenging that those that existed when our neighborhood was in the planning stages.
These economic changes will necessitate changes to the comprehensive plan.

We also want to ensure that all voices are heard in this process, not just those raised in
descent.  We have many neighborhood friends who support the grocery store project, and
hope that they, too, come forward in support of this proposal.

Unfortunately, we are unable to attend this evening's Plan Commission meeting.  Please feel
free to share our comments with all members of the Plan Commission.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
Sincerely,
Mark and Sherri Cyra
726 Copernicus Way
Madison, WI  53718



 

From: Sarah Buhl [mailto:sarahmattisonbuhl@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 2:24 PM
To: Cnare, Lauren
Cc: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne; uncas1066@gmail.com;
mscyra@sbcglobal.net; olsontm@tds.net; finkelmeyer@charter.net; mdarga@sbcglobal.net
Subject: Fw: IMPORTANT: Veridian Zone Change Amendment at 5/16 Plan Commission

RE:
Veridian Zone Change
5/16 Plan commission

Hi Lauren,
As always, Mickey and I fully support a grocery store.  The size is really not so alarming,
as long as the design is attractive and can mimic the style of our "New Urban"
neighborhood.  We've seen it done in many urban settings;  it looks just fine. In fact I
(Sarah) just returned form New Orleans where they have an extremely understated CVS
right in the Quarter!  It CAN be done.  In fairness, some large retail may not be
desirable;  Walmart,  Menards, and Home Depot come to mind. We've never seen design
innovation or sensitivity from these corporations.

We remain dedicated to thoughtful zoning and development of the designated retail
spaces in Grandview Commons.
Please let us know how we can move forward in a positive, creative direction.

Thanks for your dedication.

Most Sincerely,
Mickey and Sarah Buhl
617 Milky Way



 

From: ryan bender [mailto:rabender@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 3:03 PM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne
Subject: Proposed Rezoning in Grandview Commons

Hello,

I am a homeowner in Grandview Commons and I am writing to voice my opposition to the rezoning of
the Doric Lodge area to allow a big box retail outlet. 

I stayed in Madison after school and moved to a Veridian neighborhood because I thought that
Madison and Veridian shared my commitment to a different kind of future. The development of the
future should not include huge empty spaces that are difficult to re-purpose. Right now, for example,
one of the Copp's in my hometown moved locations - leaving behind a large store and empty parking
lot. What will happen to our neighborhood when a 65,000 square foot store is no longer profitable?

Development has slowed because of the recession, but one of the tough economic lessons learned
during this period has been - bigger is not always better. If Roundy's wants to put a grocery store our
neighborhood this is their opportunity to be smaller, smarter, and better than before - not just doing
business as usual. 

65,000 sq ft of big-box retail goes against our neighborhood plan, and the City of Madison
Comprehensive Plan - so let's encourage Roundy's to accommodate Madison and our neighborhood,
not go out of our way by making a change for a projected land development that has failed in pre-
presentations at neighborhood, Plan Commission, and Urban Design meetings.

Thank you,

Ryan Bender
--
Ryan A. Bender, R.Ph
(608)206-5866
649 Orion Trail
Madison, WI 53718
rabender@gmail.com



 

From: KD [mailto:k.deane@charter.net] 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 4:46 PM
To: Waidelich, Michael
Subject: Grandview Commons Grocery Store

Dear Mr. Waidelich,  I am writing to advise I am totally against changing the zoning for a big box store
in this location. You will be trying to shove 10 pounds of crap in a 2 pound bag. This will create way to
much traffic and congestion for this small of an area. Please vote this down, it is a bad, bad thing to
push on us when it is not necessary to have this large a store for our neighborhood, thanks for your
help if it is possible, Kenneth Deane, 6301 Kilpatrick Ln.



From: Tony Peterangelo [mailto:tpeterangelo@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2011 6:06 PM  
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne  
Subject: Grandview Commons grocery  

Hello,  

I am writing you today to ask that you remove the Grandview Commons rezoning amendment from further 
review. I have contacted most of you in the past regarding this issue and while I do not wish to waste your time, 
I would like to make it clear that many people who live in the neighborhood are opposed to any changes that 
will impact our quality of life.  

Many of us feel like Veridian gave us a "bait & switch". We were lured into the neighborhood with promises of a 
small, walkable commercial area. Now that we have all made a commitment to our neighborhood (with the 
largest financial investment most of us will ever make) they pull the curtain back to reveal the real plan which is 
not what is best for the neighborhood but what will make them the most money as quickly as possible.  

When I wanted to build a deck onto my house, I was required to go through an approval process with 
Veridian to make sure that what I wanted to build would conform with the neighborhood plan. What is hard to 
understand is how the reverse is not true. Why am I required to conform while they are allowed to do 
whatever they like?  

The best course of action seems to be that the two sides of this issue come together to compromise on a plan 
that works for everyone. It may not be exactly what either side wants but something that will work and we can 
all live with.  

A problem with this compromise option is that it appeared to many of us at the November planning meeting 
that Copp's seems unwilling to be a part of that process. With each counter-statement from Copp's at the 
meeting they continued to stand firm on the need for 62,000 sq ft. (and now, after hearing our concerns with 
the size, it has actually INCREASED to 65000 sq ft!). In order for this compromise to happen, we will need to 
get Copp's to join in the discussion.  

At this point it really comes down to two issues: size and location. We want 25,000 and they want 62,000. 
The average of these two numbers is 43,500. To me, it would be nice if we could walk away from this 
uncomfortable issue with a store that is not classified as a "big box" which would mean creating a plan for a 
store slightly smaller than 40,000 sq ft.  

The other big issue seems to be the actual placement of the store on the land. I feel as though our 
neighborhood would be better served with the store closer to the new Great Dane side rather than where it 
is now and I believe most if not all of our group would agree with that.  

Without some kind of compromise our neighborhood will not support what has forced upon us and in the end, 
the store will be more likely to fail. If we want to shop at a "big box" we will continue to drive to Woodman's for 
our food needs. With compromise, many of us will probably end up becoming frequent customers and with 
time the store will likely thrive.  

I do not support any amendments to change the comprehensive plan that would accomodate big box 
retail in our neighborhood. Please forward and share my comments with the Plan Comission when they 
meet this Monday.  

Again, I appreciate your time and efforts and look forward to being part of this process towards a compromise,  

Tony Peterangelo 721 N Star 
Dr Madison, WI 53718 
345-6069  



 

From: sherwig@kraftfoods.com [mailto:sherwig@kraftfoods.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2011 10:48 AM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne
Subject: Proposed Grandview Commons Comprehensive Plan Amendment Revision
 
Good day,

I am writing to you regarding the March 16 Plan Commission review of the proposed
Comprehensive Plan amendment for the potential development of a grocery store within
the Grandview Commons Neighborhood.  I am a resident of Grandview Commons and
request the commission remove the Grandview proposed amendment from the list
included for further consideration.
 
· I am not opposed to retail for Grandview Commons, only the location and size that

deviate largely from the original plan that caused me to make the decision to invest
in the Grandview Commons Neighborhood.

· When the original Sprecher neighborhood plan was created in the 1980's Don Hovde
worked closely with City Planning Staff to ensure a New Urbanistic Concept. The City
of Madison has based all approved neighborhood plans on this concept, none of which
place a "big-box" in a residential neighborhood.

· What the Plan Commission decides to do with this proposal will affect the lives of
people who have invested in the City's concept of New Urbanism for the next 50+
years to come. An approval of the proposed plan revision will set a precedent and will
negate years of thoughtful development strategy.

· There may be other proposals that come forward that are less intrusive and would
warrant changing a neighborhood plan; however, this is not one of them, especially
leaving the door wide open to ANY big-box store Veridian wishes to entertain.

· Big-box stores generate grossly higher "Trip Generation" than a combination of smaller
mixed used commercial establishments, bringing heavy traffic to Cottage Grove Road,
across a two lane bridge and bike path and into our neighborhood.

Please share my comments with all Plan Commission members prior to the meeting.  Your
consideration of my request is greatly appreciated.
 
 
Sarah J. Herwig
809 Callisto Drive
Madison, WI 53178
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From: Murphy, Brad 
Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2011 8:25 AM
To: Waidelich, Michael
Subject: FW: Grand View commons change

fyi
 
Brad Murphy
Planning Division Director
Dept. of Planning & Community & Economic Development
P.O. Box 2985
215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd
Madison, WI  53701
608 266 4635
From: Jeff Fuller [mailto:jeffryfuller@charter.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2011 10:36 PM
To: Murphy, Brad
Cc: Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne
Subject: Grand View commons change

I support the change to allow the grocery store and future development and library.  I am a Grand
View Commons resident.

Jeff Fuller
jeffryfuller@charter.net



From: "Lytle, David W" <DLYTLE@amfam.com>
Date: Tue, 10 May 2011 12:39:19 -0500
To: district3@uscellular.blackberry.com<district3@uscellular.blackberry.com>
Subject: Grandview Planning changes

I’ll write this to you but you can pass on to the City Planning Staff/Committee that will be
considering the changes you outlined in your e-mail.
 
Lauren:

I am in favor of a large box development at the Grandview site and/or Doric Lodge.  There used to
be a small coffee shop in the retail building that is there now,(which houses Great Dane Brew Pub),
and the gentleman and his wife lost a lot of money trying to make a go of it in small retail at North
Star and Cottage Grove Road.  The fact of the matter is that while we all romanticize small retail
and Mom & Pop stores they only are viable if there is an anchor store to be a driver of traffic to
the location.  I have no doubt that once an anchor store,(in this case it seems a grocery store),
locates at the site on Cottage Grove Road, it will drive further small retail development.  Look at the
small stores by the Sentry on Cottage Grove; Papa Murphy’s, Dairy Queen, a bakery, Misty
Mountain for the kids, Cost Cutters….once the anchor is in place, further small retail will follow. 



From: Nye, Troy A - DOC [mailto:Troy.Nye@wisconsin.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2011 11:44 AM
To: 'board@mympna.org'
Cc: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne; Cnare, Lauren
Subject: Grandview Commons Future

My name is Troy Nye and I have been a neighbor in the Grandview Commons
neighborhood for about 8 years.  I have been a member of the McClellan Park
Neighborhood Association since moving in.

When I purchased my house from Veridian homes it was made very clear that the area
near the Doric Lodge was intended to be retail space.  When I purchased my house I
signed a document saying that was what it was going to be, and that is what I expect it
to be. I am in favor of changing the mapping of the town center sites East of North Star
Dr. from Neighborhood Mixed Use/Medium Density Residential to Community Mixed Use
and remapping the former Doric Lodge site from Low Density Residential to Community
Mixed Use.

The chance of a Copps grocery store coming to my neighborhood is an exciting one, I do
not enjoy having to drive to Woodmans for groceries or to Sentry where I find their meat
and produce is sub-par.  I realize that this store will be larger than the one originally
proposed but find this necessary in order to meet the needs of the people that will shop
there.  There is just no point of putting in a smaller grocery store that will fall into the
same situation that Sentry is in.

I find this also necessary to create an anchor that will bring other sustainable retail to the
area.  Without it I fear retail stores will end up like Latte Da coffee shop in Grandview
Commons.  You could also look to the empty and constantly changing stores on Cottage
Grove Rd near Sentry and also the small, empty stores on Monona Drive for the pattern
that the small retail theory without an anchor fails more consistently than it succeeds.

Please mark me down as FOR the grocery store.  I know there is much propaganda
being distributed by the opposition but I know the facts and will not be bullied into their
close minded way of thinking.

I think with proper communication and open minded thinking we can make this a good
thing for all involved.

Sincerely,

Troy A. Nye
Wisconsin Department of Corrections

Bureau of Technology Management

3099 E Washington Ave, PO Box 7925

Madison, WI  53707-7925



From: barbara davis [mailto:wumpus30@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2011 3:48 PM  
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael; Soglin, Paul  
Subject: Track 2 amendment for Grandview Commons  

Dear Mr. Murphy, Mr. Waidelich and Mayor Soglin, I am writing to express my vehement opposition to the 
Track 2 amendment under consideration from Vandewalle and Associates for the mapping changes to 
accommodate a big-box retail store in the front of our residential neighborhood, Grandview Commons.  

This amendment is designed to accommodate a proposal for a 65K big-box retail that was already presented at 
the 4/26 Plan Commission meeting last year, and again later in June for city planning staff. The developer is 
unwilling to budge on size, location and position of store. Veridian's literature to prospective home buyers 
promised 25K of local retailers for resident's daily needs. People invested and chose to live there based on 
these conditions, and now false promises have morphed into a big-box grocery, with a giant paved parking lot, 
and curb cuts across the bike path on Cottage Grove Road. There are so many reasons why this proposal is 
wrong for our community and there have been ample opportunities for the developer to take feedback from 
residents and city staff to adapt their proposal, but they are unwilling to compromise. Please remove this 
amendment from consideration. It violates the City of Madison Comprehensive Plan, placing a big-box 
retailer into a residential neighborhood. It goes against the principles of New Urbanist design that Don 
Hovde crafted with city planners when the land was to be developed in the 1980's. If this amendment is allowed 
to occur in Grandview, it will set a precedent all across the city for how business is conducted in 
Madison. 

To date, no formal application has been filed. The process established by the city for consideration of 
development proposals is not being followed. Staff has provided numerous suggestions for change of the 
developer which may have led to a more suitable compromise, yet the developer continues to seek ways to 
circumvent the process and change up the mapping of our neighborhood prior to investing in an application for 
a big-box proposal they refuse to adapt.  

Commercial developers will be able to use this amendment as a basis to establish other arguments 
that place the quality of life of residents behind commercial profits.  

Roundy's the prospective lessee for the development proposal is in financial trouble. 
http://www.bizjournals.com/twincities/news/2011/03/23/sources-roundys-for-sale-again.html 
http://www.jsonline.com/business/118475699.html 
http://supermarketnews.com/retail_financial/roundys-for-sale-0328/ 
http://finance-commerce.com/2011/03/roundys-owner-retains-investment-bank-for-rumored-sale/ It is quite 
likely that should they be sold, they may back out of a lease agreement or vacate the store, leaving us with an 
empty big box in our community, that could then host any big-box retailer willing to assume the lease.  

Big-Box stores produce significantly greater trip generation rates than a local grocer: 
http://www.bigboxtoolkit.com/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=81:traffic&catid=32:key-
studies&Itemid=52  

No one is opposed to commercial development in our neighborhood, but we ask that it be sensible and fit within 
the parameters of the neighborhood and City Comprehensive plans. Responsible retail that will serve to 
enhance the quality of life of residents as opposed to diminishing it 

Please share these concerns with all members of the Plan Commission prior to the meeting scheduled for 
Monday 5/16. I thank you in advance for your consideration. Sincerely, Barbara Davis, 729 Orion Trail, 
Grandview  Commons . 



From: Mike Knott [mailto:meknott@charter.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2011 7:39 PM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael
Cc: Monks, Anne; Soglin, Paul
Subject: Grandview Commons big box proposal

Mr. Murphy and Mr. Waidelich,

I have sent you virtually the same email at least 5 times over the past year and a half, and at the
risk of embarrassing myself, I find that I must do it again. As badly as the big box applicant wants to
wear me down, that’s just not going to happen. The health, safety and welfare of my family living in
the Grandview Commons neighborhood as well as preserving what is left of my property value is
much too important not to fight for.

The Sprecher Neighborhood Plan, as well as the City of Madison Comprehensive Plan has approved
low-density residential home sites at the Doric Lodge location. The current proposal to place a big
box, now for ANY use that is juxtaposed directly to low-density residential home sites (with homes
and families already in them) is a fundamentally bad, self-serving plan. I believe that you and your
staff know this. This proposal is clearly about something other than fulfilling the New Urbanism
concept for Grandview Commons. The applicant has totally abandoned that original planning
concept by even suggesting that a big box belongs anywhere near the current Neighborhood
Mixed-Use District at it’s current scale.

The impact of this drastic change in density and use will destroy this Madison neighborhood. The
properties directly adjacent to the big box will become blighted, then the neighboring properties
will become blighted, and so on and so on. There are proper locations for big box development, but
no matter how you look at it, directly adjacent to existing low-density residential home sites is NOT
it. Developments such as this, using proper planning technique, buffer residential areas with layer
upon layer of transect elements like lower-density retail, mixed-use retail residential, then higher-
density residential, than medium-density residential and finally low-density residential
development. These are fundamental planning techniques that the applicant is choosing to ignore.

The Sprecher Neighborhood Plan has been revised several times over the years at the owners
request increasing the density of the NMU. Even at the currently approved maximum 25,000 sf it
still shows a more proper planning concept that is IN SCALE WITH ITS SURROUNDINGS. A big box
has absolutely no place in this neighborhood plan no matter what the use, IT’S JUST TOO BIG, it’s
that simple.

The developer has decided that an anchor is needed to spark more attraction to the Grandview
Commons NMU – I understand this notion. The area has “languished”(?) according to our Alder.

mailto:/O=CITYOFMADISON/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PL WAIDELICH
mailto:RJonely@cityofmadison.com


Maybe the Doric Lodge area wouldn’t be languishing if the developer would just develop the home
sites and market them as they are currently shown on the approved Sprecher Neighborhood Plan
that everyone who lives adjacent to originally bought into.

For the size, scale and context of the existing area, the new Great Dane has already provided an
“anchor” at a proper scale.  The clear increased traffic and activity in the area is proof of that.
There are times of the day that this new business alone has overwhelmed the infrastructure at
Cottage Grove Road and North Star Drive, including the new 2 lane bridge over I-90/39. I’m aware
that a traffic light is to be installed at this intersection, but the benefits of this does NOT include a
decrease in traffic. The increased traffic and associated danger on the Grandview Commons
collector streets of Sharpsburg Drive and North Star Drive have also increased due to the Great
Dane. Traffic and its dangers in my neighborhood will increase exponentially with a big box.

Please, stop being forced to waste valuable City of Madison time and resources by rejecting this
preposterous request once and for all by not considering it as a potential Track 2 Amendment to
Madison’s delicate Comprehensive Plan.

Please share this installment of my ongoing concerns with all Plan Commission Members prior to
the May 16th Plan Commission Meeting.

Thank you.
 
Respectfully,

Michael E. Knott, AIA
802 Callisto Drive
Madison, WI



From: Tiffany Taha [mailto:tiffanytaha@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2011 8:42 PM
To: Murphy, Brad; Waidelich, Michael
Cc: Soglin, Paul; Monks, Anne
Subject: Don't change the Comprehensive Plan to allow for a 65,000 sq. ft. grocery store

Dear Brad Murphy and Michael Waidelich,

Please do not change the Comprehensive Plan to allow for a 65,000 square foot grocery on
Cottage Grove Road. A big box store across from my neighborhood would be awful. When
the original Sprecher neighborhood plan was created in the 80's Don Hovde worked closely
with City Planning Staff to ensure a New Urbanistic Concept. Madison has based all
approved neighborhood plans on this concept, none of which place a "big-box" in a
residential neighborhood. I am not opposed to retail for Grandview Commons, only the
location and size that deviate so much from the plan that caused us to make the decision to
invest in the area.

What the Plan Commission decides to do with this proposal will affect the lives of people
who have invested in the City's concept of New Urbanism for the next 50+ years to come.
One approval like this will set a precedent and can negate years of thoughtful development
strategy.There may be other proposals that come forward that are less intrusive and would
warrant changing a neighborhood plan, but this is not one of them, especially leaving the
door wide open to ANY big-box store Veridian may wish to entertain. This would be a blight
to Grand View Commons and Richmond Hill. Big-box stores generate grossly higher "Trip
Generation" than a combination of smaller mixed used commercial establishments, bringing
heavy traffic to Cottage Grove Road, across a two lane bridge and bike path and into our
neighborhood. On top of this Roundy's is in financial trouble and up for sale. If Roundy's
builds and gets sold, we may be left with a large vacant big-box. 

Please print and share this with all Plan Commission members prior to the meeting.

Thank you,
Tiffany Taha
President, Richmond Hill

--
Tiffany Taha 
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2010-2011 COMPREHENSIVE PLAN REVIEW 
PRELIMINARY LIST OF POTENTIAL TRACK 2 AMENDMENTS 

 
 
AMENDMENT REQUESTED BY CHEROKEE PARK, INC. 
CHEROKEE AREA  [LOCATOR MAP 4] 
 
LIST OF COMMENTS RECEIVED: DATE 
 
 
Friends of Cherokee Marsh 12-27-10 
CRANES alternative amendment request 3-21-11 
Petition from CRANES 4-6-11 
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2010-2011 COMPREHENSIVE PLAN REVIEW 
PRELIMINARY LIST OF POTENTIAL TRACK 2 AMENDMENTS 

 
 
AMENDMENT REQUESTED BY 
CAPITAL REGION ADVOCACY NETWORK FOR ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY(CRANES)  
CHEROKEE AREA   [LOCATOR MAP 6] 
 
LIST OF COMMENTS RECEIVED: DATE 
 
 
Friends of Cherokee Marsh 12-27-10 
Petition from CRANES 4-6-11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: These two comments also apply to the Cherokee Park, Inc. amendment request in 

the same general area [Locator Map 4], since they address both proposals. 
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